
 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

Dear all, 
 
As I write this, I am sat looking at the school calendar 
for the remainder of the academic year in awe that we 
have come so far in such a short space of time as a 
school community. It does not seem five minutes since 
you all welcomed me warmly to the federation a year 
ago and we now find ourselves moving into the Sum-
mer Term 2023!  
 
Our children, after Easter embark on Statutory Assess-
ments and we await further Ofsted visits at Beckwith-
shaw and Kettlesing. In the meantime, we hope to be 
able to share the outcome of the recent inspection at 
Ripley which again recognises the hard work of all.  
Staff continue to work tirelessly; sharing the vision for 
school improvement in order to positively impact your 
children's life chances and I feel very proud of all stake-
holders. Every decision is made with children first: chil-
dren being at the heart of everything – it is this, when 
we place children first, that we really impact outcomes 
and transform their lives.  
 
Our journey thus far has been one in which we can truly 

say that we have all worked, together, positively and 
proactively to provide what our children deserve: a 
world-class school experience where children flourish 
both academically and pastorally. 
 
Wishing you all a restful Easter holiday. 
Miss Kirkman 

 

HEADTEACHER UPDATE 

 

Please may we remind all parents/carers to continue 

reading at home with your child each evening and to 

complete the reading record when you have done so. 

Studies have shown that reading for pleasure with 

your child makes a huge difference to their educa-

tional performance. 

 

DATE EVENT 

31.03.2023 School Closes at 3.30pm for 

Easter 

17.04.2023 Teacher Training Day—

School Closed 

18.04.2023 School Re-Opens 

01 + 

08.05.2023 

Bank Holidays—Mat Day + 

Coronation 

09-

12.05.2023 

SATs Week 

12.05.2023 Walk To School Day 

26.05.2023 School Closes at 3.30pm for 

Half-Term 

29.05-

02.06.2023 

Half Term 

15.06.2023 Year 6 Quidditch Event at 

Admiral Long 

16.06..2023 School Photos + Leavers 

Photos 

21.06.2023 Armed Forces Day 

26.06.2023 Sports Day at 1.15pm 

19-

21.07.2023 

Year 6 Low Mill Federation 

Residential 



 

UPDATES AND REMINDERS  

 

 

 

 

Fire—147 

Earth - 129 

Water - 136 

Air - 126 

 

The Kettlesingers Choir Competition 

We are delighted to say that for the second year running 

our incredible Kettlesingers came first in the Ashville Col-

lege Small Schools Category at their Choir Competition. 

Mrs Brown was so proud of all the hardwork that the chil-

dren had put in to their rehearsals in  preparation for this 

event and it certainly paid off!  We are so proud of each 

and every one of the children that took part and a special mention goes to Lily, who was such a 

big help on the day with the younger children. Lily also came 3rd in the Solo Musical Theatre Cate-

gory, which this year was of an extremely high standard. Well done to all of you! 

The Royal Hall Rural Schools Concert 

Keeping up with the musical theme we would like to say well done to all of our children that took 

part in The Royal Hall Rural Schools Concert last Friday. The children had been rehearsing as often 

as they could and spent a full afternoon in rehearsals at The Royal Hall, followed by the concert in 

the evening. The children behaved impeccably and were patient while the other schools ran 

through their songs. I think everyone that managed to attend the concert would agree that it was 

an incredible evening of songs and entertainment 

which ended with a phenomenal grand finale 

where 200 children all took to the stage for the fi-

nal number. Thank you to Miss Miller for all the 

hours that she spent rehearsing with the children 

and for accompanying them to the event. We 

would also like to thank those parents that donat-

ed to the hamper which was raffled off and all pro-

ceeds given to the Harrogate and District Hospital 

and Sir Robert Ogden Trust Charities. 
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FRIDAY 17th MARCH - RED NOSE DAY 

We really enjoyed seeing all of the children’s accessories  and we would 

like to say a huge thank you  for all your kind donations for Comic Re-

lief’s  Red Nose Day, we raised a fantastic £50.60!  

Federation Netball Tournament 

The children had a fantastic afternoon at our Federation Netball 

Tournament last week. We were also joined by Admiral Long and 

Birstwith schools to make this a really great competition. The 

children showed great team spirit in every match. Thank you to 

Mr Farrimond for organising and running this event and to Miss 

Marcroft for accompanying the children. We look forward to 

many more sporting events in the future  

 Cycle Proficiency Level1&2 

Our Year 6 children had an amazing two days with Dave from I Want To Ride My Bike this week. 

On Tuesday they learnt how to ensure that their bikes are road worthy and safe to ride and also 

practiced their signalling and turning and on Wednesday 

they rode around the village, manoeuvring around 

parked cars, learning how to be safe on a junction, and 

just see how different it is cycling on a main road. A huge 

thank you to Dave for his patience and imparting these 

skills and thank also to our incredible Friends committee 

who paid for this event. We know that the children had 

lots of fun but also learnt some valuable life skills. 

Forest Schools & Updates From Mrs Bowman 

Forest school was great and so much fun. Madeline com-

ments how beautifully behaved the children are. 

Next ½ term Mrs Bowman's topic is growing and we hope 

to make a garden centre inside with a cafe area for our role 

play.  If anyone has any fake plastic flowers they  don't want 

anymore they would be gratefully received. Also any seed 

plant catalogues or if you visit any garden centres and there 

are freebies going please bear us in mind!  

 



 
UPDATES AND REMINDERS 

 

 

 

 

 

Request From Mrs Bowman 

We always feel very blessed to have such caring, generous, supportive parents in our school and 

with that in mind, we wanted to reach out with regard to our nursery provision.  

We have not advertised the nursery since pre-Covid but feel that now would be a good time to do 

so and in order to do this we would need a professional flyer that we can put onto our social me-

dia sites, school website, local shops etc. so we wondered whether there were any talented par-

ents out there who would be able to put something together for us. 

We would love to have something eye catching that tells the local community about the incredi-

ble provision that we have. 

Once the flyer has been put together we would love to send each of the children home with a 

copy in the hopes that our families can display these on our behalf, in local shops, community 

centres, wherever they will be seen and hopefully relevant for new families. 

If there is anyone willing and able to produce something for us we would be extremely grateful 

and would ask you to  please get in touch and we can discuss requirements.  

We also have some sessions available currently, which is unheard of generally, so we wondered 

whether parents would spread the word, and if you know anyone who may be looking for a place, 

please do ask them to get in touch so that we can discuss availability with them 

Thank you in advance. 

School Lunches Price Increase 

From Monday the 17th of April there will be an increase to the cost of  school lunches for our 

KS2 children . The price will increase to £2.90 per meal. County 

Caterers have done their best to keep the cost down for our 

parents but this increase has unfortunately been unavoidable. 

There is no change to the current cost for our Nursery children 
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London Marathon 

Many of you will know Chris O’Connor who runs our fantastic Sports Cool After School and Holi-

day Clubs but what you may not know is that Chris has been training hard for this years London 

Marathon. This is a little about why he has undertaken this challenge… 

Coach Chris from Sports Cool here.  If you were not already aware, I am running the London Mar-

athon in less than 4 weeks!   

I got a place running and raising money for The Children's Society. I have clocked up many miles 

over the last few months with only 1 more long run left of 22miles! (If you see me running 

around, let me know)  

Here is a bit about the Children's Society...  

The Children’s Society transforms the hopes and happiness of young people facing abuse, exploita-

tion and neglect. We fight for hope by deeply understanding the needs of young people, sup-

porting them through their most serious life challenges, and campaigning tirelessly for the big so-

cial changes that will improve the lives of those who need hope most. In the decade ahead, our 

focus and goal will be to overturn the damaging decline in wellbeing, ensuring this generation can 

have a happier, safer childhood.  

If you believe this is something that is important to you, please show your support by clicking the 

link below and donating! Any and all donations are amazing!!  

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/chris-o-connor23?

utm_source=copyLink&utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=chris-o-

connor23&utm_campaign=pfp-share&utm_term=1e8d93b44c6a4e1da94189fc7f8a474c 

On behalf of all at Kettlesing Felliscliffe school we would like to wish Chris the very 

best of luck! 
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Friends Update 

Thank you again for all the support for 

the Friends of Kettlesing this is greatly 

appreciated.  The Friends of Kettlesing 

help organise events and raise funds that are used for the benefit of all the children 

at school. 

In terms of events for this term the Pub Quiz was a great success raising £235 in-

cluding a very generous donation from a local resident and The Queen’s Head pub.  

This term Friends have supported: 

Purchasing 5 laptops to be used in classrooms (c.£2745) 

Cycling proficiency for Year 6 children (this is something that we hope to have suffi-

cient funds for in the future so that it can become a regular event for all children 

when they reach Year 6) (£360) 

Thanks again for all the support and donations. 

Details of the next meeting will be confirmed after the Easter holidays and everyone 

is welcome, all support and volunteers of time or ideas greatly received! 

Save the Dates: Friends Bingo Evening  - Friday 19th May 2023 in the Village 

Hall—Time TBC 

Fewston Teas will take place on 24/25 June.  Fewston Teas is an annual event 

where the Friends of Kettlesing host a café in a beautiful setting at Fewston Village 

Hall.  It is one of the key fundraising events for the Friends of Kettlesing, a great day 

and chance to bring extended family to enjoy home made lunches and cakes! 

 

 

 



 

 

Safeguarding 

If you are concerned about a child’s welfare please contact:  

Miss Victoria Kirkman Designated Safeguarding Lead  

Miss Rebbeca Foy Deputy Safeguarding Lead 

Ripley 01423 770160, Kettlesing 01423 770576 Beckwithshaw 01423 504642  

Road Safety  

With the school holidays fast approaching we would like to remind parents and 
children about the importance of road safety 

Further information can be found at Think! https://www.think.gov.uk/education-

resources/ 

Think! Look how far we have come https://www.youtube.com/watch?



 

This month we would like to focus on Mental Health and Wellbeing.  

Safeguarding 

Useful websites 

The importance of talking to your child 

https://www.youngminds.org.uk/ 

Talking to your child about how they’re feeling can be hard. 

You might feel like you don’t know where to start or when 

a ‘good time’ to talk is. 

By taking 20 minutes to do an activity you both enjoy, you 

can create a relaxed space for getting the conversation 

started. Here, we’ve got lots of activity ideas, conversation 

starters and advice for making talking easier. 

https://

www.youngminds.org.uk/ 

 

https://www.annafreud.org 

https://www.mind.org.uk 

 

A  booklet for parents and 

carers wanting to know 

more about anxiety in chil-

dren https://

www.mentalhealth.org.uk/

sites/default/files/

anxious_child.pdf 

 

Check out CBeebies for some 

calming bedtime sounds 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/

cbeebies/curations/radio-

calming-sounds 

Here are some short activities that you and your child can do together: 

•Play a ball game. Football, catch, basketball, dodgeball … there are endless ball games to choose from. 

You can ask your child to pick a game they’d like to play or ask them about their favourite sports team. 

•Ready, set… bake. Baking is a great way to have fun together and there are so many bakes to choose 

from including with fairy cakes, scones, traybakes or energy balls. 

•Create something together. There are so many things you can make in 20 minutes. This can be as simple 

as doing a paint-by-numbers, jigsaw, designing your own Birthday or thank you cards, or trying something 

new like painting your own T-shirt designs. 

•Draw cartoons of each other. Sometimes, all you need is pen and paper. Create cartoon drawings of one 

another, and other family members, cats, dogs, fish – have fun! You could also try drawing with your eyes 

closed or not taking your pen off the paper to add an extra challenge. 

•Indoor picnic. 20 minutes isn’t quite enough time to head out to the beach with a picnic blanket, but it’s 

perfect for having one indoors. Lay out a blanket, pick out your family’s favourite finger food and have a 

picnic in the comfort of home. 

•Tech-free games. Take a screen break with tech-free games like 20 questions, cat's cradle, marbles, jacks, 

the floor is lava, skipping and more. There are so many 20 minute games to choose from. 

•Indoor treasure hunt. Hide some things (such as toys, messages or even sections of a story) around the 

into a game by challenging them too sing in the style of their favourite film or TV character. house, create 

some clues and see if your children can guess where they are! 

•Put on your dancing shoes. If your child loves to dance, let their feet do the talking. Ask them to pick out 

their favourite song and dance like you mean it! 

•Sing it. From car singing to serenading the family in the kitchen, turn up your favourite ballads and sing 

along. You could turn it  

Here are some things you could ask to get the conversation started: 

•What was the best bit of your day? 

•What was the worst bit of your day? 

•What did you do today that made you proud? 

•How are you feeling? 

•What would you like to talk about? 

If your child is having a hard time, you can try to find out how they’d like to be supported by asking 

gentle questions like: 

•How can I support you through this? 

•Do you want to talk about what’s going on? 

•Is there anything you need from me? Space, time to talk, time to do something fun? 

•What was the biggest problem you had today? What helped? 
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Safeguarding 

 

Easter Fun! 25th March – 17th April –  10am – 3pm  

Step into the pages of Beatrix Potter’s magical tales on 

our family-friendly trail. Come along and see if you can 

spot Mrs Tiggy-Winkle, Peter Rabbit, Jeremy Fisher 

and other well-known characters surrounded by fun 

and imaginative scenes. 

New! This year’s trail comes to life over the Easter 

Weekend! Your little explorers can meet Beatrix Potter 

and Mr McGregor over the Easter Weekend as they 

collect clues for their trail prize. 

The trail will run from Saturday 25th March to Sunday 

16th April (with live-action Friday 7th April to Monday 

10th April inclusive). 

Standard Entry applies. Trail sheets can be purchased 

on the day at an additional cost of £2.50 which includes 

a prize for all! 

Just a kindly reminder that by pre-booking your entry 

tickets via our website, you make a saving versus pur-

chasing on the day www.thorpperrow.com 
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